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20 June 2022 

 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your letter of 20 May 2022 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD) requesting the 
following information:  
 

“You say my military record was not a clear record so you must have information 
about my conduct which I am unaware of. Therefore may I request that you send me 
a copy of what you have about me on record which I believe I am entitled to see 
under the freedom of information act 2000.”  

 
I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  
 
A search for the information has now been completed within the Ministry of Defence and I 
can neither confirm nor deny whether the MOD holds the information that you have 
requested. 
 
We are not obliged to confirm or deny whether we hold the information as if held, this 
would relate to personal information. Section 40(5) of the FOIA provides that there is no 
duty to confirm or deny whether we hold the information. 
 
The fact Section 40(5) of the FOIA has been cited should not be taken as an indication 
that the information you have requested is, or is not held by the Department. The terms of 
this exemption of the FOIA mean that we do not have to consider whether or not it would 
be in the public interest for us to reveal whether or not the information is held. 
 
Under Section 16 of the FOIA (Advice and Assistance) you may find it helpful to note that 
individuals have the right to access and receive a copy of their personal data, and other 
supplementary information. This is commonly referred to as a subject access request or 
'SAR'. Further information about making a SAR can be found on the Gov.UK website at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/dbs-subject-access-request  




